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Copy of email attached to correspondence from St James Chiropractic Clinic (22nd October 2009) 
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Highways and Parking 
Network Management 
Southampton City Council 
45 Castle Way,  
Southampton SO14 2PD 
 
Direct Dial: (023) 8083 2337      Fax: 023 8083 3981 
Email: graham.muir@southampton.gov.uk     Our Ref: HP/NM/GM/CC18/ 
Please ask for Graham Muir    
 
Dr Steven Williams 
158 Winchester Road 
Southampton 
SO16 6UE 

25th November 2009 

Dear Dr Williams,  

Re: Parking Proposals St James Park Road Area 

 

Thank you for your letter and petition objecting to the proposals for permit parking restrictions in the area of St 
James’s Park Road. I have enclosed a general letter to residents highlighting the main points from the 
consultation and responded to the points you have raised below. 

We are sympathetic to the position of St James Chiropractic Clinic and appreciate the services it provides to 
the community. On this basis we have amended the design of the scheme to provide limited waiting facilities at 
entrance to Vinery Gardens. The restriction at the side of your property would be 1 hour Limited Waiting 8am 
to 6pm Monday to Friday and the restriction opposite would be a 2 Hour Limited Waiting except Permit 
Holders 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday in order that it could also be used by residents and their visitors, if 
required. I hope that this addresses a significant part of your concerns, if the scheme is approved. 

The proposed scheme has been prompted by the development of 152 Winchester Road and with the current 
high level of mid-week on-street parking in the vicinity we remain of the view that a permit parking scheme is 
the best approach to protect the community from excessive non-resident parking. 

Therefore whilst appreciating the points you have raised, with the amendment we have made, I have 
concluded that reasons for proposing these restrictions are still valid and I regret that I am unable to uphold 
your objection. I hope that you will find this decision acceptable, but if, for any reason you do not, and you still 
wish to make an objection, you have right to do so. Your objection would then be placed before the Council’s 
Cabinet for consideration and a decision (unless the proposal is withdrawn). Should you wish to make an 
objection in this way, please write to me stating your reasons for doing so and making sure your letter 
reaches me no later than 18th December 2009. Please note that in the event you wish to make an objection 
and request that it be considered by the Council’s Cabinet body, any such correspondence may be included 
within a Cabinet report accessible by the public or be subject to disclosure under Freedom of Information 
legislation. 

If you require any further information please contact me, otherwise I have included a map of the revised 
proposals for the scheme. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Graham Muir 

 
Graham Muir 
Traffic Engineer, Traffic Management 
 
If you would like this letter sent to you in another format or language, please contact the number at the 
top of this letter.  
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Highways and Parking 
Network Management 
Southampton City Council 
45 Castle Way,  
Southampton SO14 2PD 
 
Direct Dial: (023) 8083 2337     Fax: 023 8083 3981 
Email: graham.muir@southampton.gov.uk    Our Ref: HP/NM/GM/CC18/ 
Please ask for Graham Muir    
 
St James’s Close 
Southampton 
SO15 5NB 

25th November 2009 

Dear  

Re: Parking Proposals St James Park Road Area 

Thank you for your letters and photos of 15th and 19th October objecting to the proposals for permit parking 
restrictions in the area of St James Park Road. 

Unfortunately any scheme of parking restrictions will have a boundary and may displace vehicles to 
neighbouring areas (though it may be difficult to predict the impact on particular roads). It has therefore been 
our approach to support communities that are most directly affected by excessive non-resident parking by 
proposing permit parking schemes, where appropriate. 

We have also responded to your previous correspondence on this matter advising that we have forwarded 
your concerns over parking in St James Close to the Local Housing Office, in order that they can better 
represent the views of all the residents over whether any further restrictions should be proposed in this vicinity. 
You may also wish to discuss any particular parking arrangements during the period when renovation work is 
being undertaken with them. 

In our correspondence to residents we have also requested that they refrain from leaving bollards or other 
obstructions on the highway, as you have highlighted, as this is contrary to the Highway Acts 1980. 

Otherwise whilst appreciating the points you have raised, I have concluded that reasons for proposing these 
restrictions are still valid and I regret that I am unable to uphold your objections. I hope that you will find this 
decision acceptable, but if, for any reason you do not, and you still wish to make an objection, you have right 
to do so. Your objection would then be placed before the Council’s Cabinet for consideration and a decision 
(unless the proposal is withdrawn). Should you wish to make an objection in this way, please write to me 
stating your reasons for doing so and making sure your letter reaches me no later than 18th December 
2009.  

Whilst we have noted and observed your request that your previous correspondence remains private, you may 
wish to note that in the event you still wish to make an objection and request that it be considered by the 
Council’s Cabinet body, any such correspondence may be included within a Cabinet report accessible by the 
public or be subject to disclosure under Freedom of Information legislation. 

If you require any further information in the interim, please contact me, otherwise I have included a map of the 
revised proposals for the scheme. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Graham Muir 

 
Graham Muir 
Traffic Engineer, Traffic Management 
 
If you would like this letter sent to you in another format or language, please contact the number at the top of 
this letter.  
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Appendix 5: Correspondence in relation to objections 
Mr N Binsted 
10 Vinery Gardens 
Southampton 
So16 6hj. 

REF PARKING                                                                   03.012.09 
  

 
Dear Sir, 

Thank you for your letter pointing out your proposals for your parking scheme in our road. 

 

May I raise a few points to this scheme? 

Point one, you seem to have given a great deal of consideration to the chiropractor whose 

address is in Winchester road, it would have been nice if he made his own provision for parking 

i.e. his own two drives and made his patients aware of the parking problem when booking an 

appointment, he seems to have more and more clients and appointments in the evenings and on 

Saturdays which does’ not help when you come home from work. 

 

Point two, The new flats that are under construction at 152 Winchester roads have they not been 

allocated with ample parking? I think not! 

 

 Point three, Hospital workers, we seem to have at least ten cars per day dumped in the road and 

when they leave the night shift turn up. They will always look for alternative parking while 

having to pay to park at the hospital. 

 

I am in favour of residents only parking in our road but we are the residents and what I can 

understand the chiropractor is trying to sell up and move premises so you would be wasting 

money trying to segregate the parking in this road. 

 

 

 Yours sincerely. 
 
 
N.Binsted. 
 
 


